
The Town of Otsego Town Board held a Workshop on the 28th day of February 2024 at 6:00 PM 

at the Town Building in Fly Creek, NY. to review a Local Law Draft Regulating Solar Energy 

Systems.  

 

Town Board Members Present: 

Benjamin Bauer  Supervisor 

Deborah Dalton  Councilperson 

Chris Kjolhede  Councilperson 

Patricia Kennedy  Councilperson 

 

Also Present: 

Pamela Deane   Town Clerk 

 

Supervisor Bauer called the Solar Law Workshop to order. 

 

Supervisor Bauer explained that he and ZEO Wiley Phillips used the NYS NYSERDA Solar 

Energy Law model as a Guide when Drafting the proposed Local Law Amending the Town of 

Otsego Local Land Use Law to Regulate Solar Energy Systems. 

 

The Town Board started the process by reviewing and modifying the proposed Local Law.  

 

Kennedy suggested talking with other Towns to find out what areas of their law have been 

problematic and what areas have worked well. 

 

It was the consensus of the Town Board to set another Workshop for March 19th at 1:00 PM . 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

Pamela Deane 

Town Clerk  


